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     Congratulations To Our Silver Beavers!!  

On Sunday, May 19th, 2013, the Council Annual Meeting and 
Recognition Dinner were held at the Terra Cotta with over 
eighty Scouting volunteers and Professionals attending.   The 
highlight of the afternoon was the presentation of four Silver 
Beaver awards to four outstanding volunteers in the Baden-
Powell Council. 
 
The Silver Beaver recipient is nominated by a peer who sub-
mits a narrative and supporting documentation of service 
above and beyond the call of duty on a District and Council 
level. The nominations are then reviewed by committee and 
the honorees selected.  
 
The Silver Beaver is the highest award that can be bestowed on 
a volunteer at the Council level and as such is a huge honor 
and recognition.  
 
This year, the Silver Beaver Committee was pleased to an-
nounce the following Scouters as the 2013 Baden-Powell 
Council Silver Beaver recipients: 

Shaun Detweiler 

Ed Morreall  

Tim Woods 

Mary Lou Scheffield 

Also recognized were those Scouters who go above and beyond 
the call of duty in their roles in the Boy Scouts of America.  
Their accomplishments include taking and administering 
training to insure a quality program for our Scouts, supporting 
the Baden-Powell Council through their financial gifts and 
endowments, and a myriad of other ways that help ensure that 
Scouting will exist for many years to come. 

To all of our volunteers, the Baden-Powell Council would like 
to thank you for all that you do.  Your time and talents help 
Scouting flourish in our Council and are greatly appreciated.   
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Themes: 
Summer of 

2013  
 

July              

Cubs ï Courage              

Scouts ï Backpacking  

August                      

Cubs ï Honesty             

Scouts ï Aquatics  

September                   

Cubs ï Cooperation                 

Scouts ï Fishing      

  

Renovations and Improvements of our 
Council Camps Continueé Whatôs New?   

New Swim Docks at Camp Barton  

After many years of service to our Scouts and leaders, the old piers 
and swim docks at Camp Barton were torn out in November of last 
year and replaced with the new docks seen below.  A new program 
shelter is also being built at the lakefront this spring.  The project 
is possible through the generous donation of  George and Sheila 
Saul, in honor of Sheilaôs father, Edward Moy, a long time Ithaca 
Scouter and Barton camper.  A sign recognizing their generous 
support will be placed at the waterfront area before this summer.  

New Dining Hall Roof at Tuscarora  

The Tuscarora Dining Hall received a new roof this May.  Two 
layers of the old roof were torn off after thirty years of faithfully 
keeping thousands of campers high and dry.  Watch for more 
improvements to the interior of the dining hall including a new 
ceiling, lights and electrical upgrades as the money is raised for 
these needed improvements.  If you would like to make a donation 
to the renovations of the interior of the dining hall, please contact 
Roger Hoyt for specific project needs.   
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 Basic elements of training may now be taken online and 

found through our council website at www.bpcouncil.org , 

but are also provided by our districts at a location near you.  

If you are unable to find information on training in your 

area, contact me at Roger.Hoyt@scouting.org and I will 

work with your District Executive to get your unit 100% 

trained.  Training retains youth and adults, so letôs get all 

our leaders trained!  

 

 

 

 
 

     

 

 

 

Executive Thoughts 

 

Roger B. Hoyt, Scout Executive 
How Training Effects Retention  

Almost two years ago, my column included much of the 

information below.  Why bring back the same old stuff again?  

This year our retention has dropped from 73% to 69%.  Why?  

Cub packs in particular have a high percentage of untrained 

adult leaders, which leads to frustrated leaders, parents and 

Cub Scouts and problems with meetings, activities and other 

programs.  In addition, many cub packs are not sending their 

scouts to a day camp or resident camp experience.  In fact 

100% of the packs and troops dropped this recharter period 

did not have a trained leader. 

The council and unit recruiting efforts bring in many new 

young Cub Scouts, parents and new leaders into our program 

each fall.  History tells us we will have 1,000 new young men 

excited and ready to participate.  Many of their parents will 

become Scout leaders.  Now what?  It is important we get 

them trained!  Training dramatically affects both youth reten-

tion and leader retention.  Let me count the ways: 

Youth Retention - 

Trained leadersé 

¶ Provide better, more diverse programs that hold 

youthôs attention. 

¶ Learn the correct BSA program, which was 

developed with age appropriateness for the 

activities and advancement program. 

¶ Understand the BSA advancement program and 

how to implement it.  

¶ Knows the aims and methods of the Scouting 

program. 

¶ Knows how to train and develop youth leaders. 

¶ In Cub Scouts, knows how to use the Program 

Helps to provide better program.  

¶ Knows how to utilize the talent of, and recruit 

parents. 

¶ Understands the necessity of a year round 

program to keep youth active and engaged. 

Leader Retention -   

Trained Leadersé 

¶ Stay longer in the program and are less frus-

trated. 

¶ Make use of other adult talents to make their 

jobs easier. 

¶ Make use of Roundtables and other training 

opportunities to help provide better program for 

the youth, which in turn makes them more 

satisfied leaders. 

¶ Knows where to find program material.  

¶ In Cub Scouts, helps guide parents of transition-

ing youth towards a troop. 

¶ Learn how to organize other adult leaders and 

parents which make them want to continue with 

the program. 

 

Memorial Tribute  
 

 

 

 

The phrase ñIn Lieu of Flowers or 

giftsò appears quite frequently in 

obituaries, wedding announce-

ments and other events.   Memo-

rial gifts are gifts to scouting in 

memory of a friend or loved one; 

Honor gifts are in recognition of 

an individualôs achievement. 

Gifts made in Memory Of:  

George Wheeler  

By  

Arthur Warrick  

Memorial notices are sent from 

the Council to the family of each of 

the memorialized individuals.  

Congratulatory announcements 

are sent from the Council direct to 

the honored individuals.   

To make a donation to the tribute 
fund, please contact Roger Hoyt 
at (607) 648 -7888, ext. 105 or 

email at                      
roger.hoyt@scouting.org.  
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Scout Shop News  

Show your Scouting and Council Spirit with 
a new Council T -shirt, the second in a series, 

now available in our Scout Shop!  These 
shirts scream COOL!!  

Adult small - extra large $16.00 each                               
2x large- 3xlarge - $20.00 each 

The full color back panel lets everyone know where 
you come from!!  

Sale on the tan  council t -shirts                                             
Regularly $15.00 now $12.00 each! Get them while 

they last!!  

Youth Executive Needed Broome & Tioga 
Counties  

 
Applicant wanted to serve as the local executive 
of a values-based youth organization in the 
Broome and Tioga County area.  
 

Requirements:  Responsible for the organiza-
tion and operation of all aspects of the local 
program to achieve fundraising, membership 
recruiting and manpower goals.  Serves as the 
executive officer of the district giving guidance 
to cultivating, recruiting, training and inspiring 
key volunteer personnel.  Recruits manpower to 
run finance campaigns, fundraising dinners, 
special events and activities.  Collaborates with 
schools, churches and other organizations to set 
up recruitment events and activities. The posi-
tion requires 50+ hours work per week includ-
ing nights and weekends.  Applicant must be a 
self-starter, with a Bachelors degree, be over age 
21, have the ability to work a non-traditional 
work schedule and have reliable transportation.  
All candidates will be subject to background and 
credit checks and must be willing to relocate to 
Broome or Tioga County, NY.  

Leave a legacyéé 

é..remember scouting in your 

Will or other Estate Plans. 

Council  Advancement Committee  

Merit Badge Counselor List  

The Council Advancement Committee 
meets on the 3rd Wednesday of the 
month.  If you wish to submit an applica-
tion to be a Merit Badge Counselor, it 
should be sent to Linda Seeley at the 
council office two days before the meet-
ing day. 

New applicants need to submit the fol-
lowing:  A completed (new)  Merit Badge 
Counselor Application form, (found on 
the BP Council Website), an adult appli-
cation, and a current Youth Protection 
Training certificate.  

Merit Badge Counselor lists for each 
district are updated December 15th and 
March 15th.  The list can be obtained from 
your District Executive or from the 
Taughannock District website.   

If you have any questions regarding the 
application process please feel free to call 
Ben Brown, Council Advancement Chair 
at 347-4922 or your District Advance-
ment Chair. 

http://www.bpcouncil.org
mailto:Roger.Hoyt@scouting.org
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Duty to God  

To Serve God  

Are these just words that Boy Scouts and Girl Scouts 
say or do they have real meaning?  Webelos, Boy 
Scouts, Venturer Scouts, Explorer Scouts, Sea 
Scouts, Girl Scout Juniors, Cadets, Seniors and 
Ambassadors of all religious affiliations are invited 
to join in a day of fun and games which will explore 
the meaning of these words. 

September 28, 2013 

The Hermitage, 120 Edson Road, Maine, NY 

Sponsored by Troop 284 

And 

The Baden-Powell Council Duty to God Committee 

For more information please visit  

www.badenpowellcouncildutytogod.org   

James E. West               

Fellowships Increase 

Dramatically in the Last 

Two Years  

 The Baden-Powell Council has welcomed twenty 
three new and renewing James E. West Fellow-
ship recipients in the last two years.  At the begin-
ning of 2011, fifty-five James E. West Fellowships 
had been given since the awards inception in the 
early 1990ôs.  Seventeen new members in the last 
two years pushes the total to seventy-two, an 
increase of 31%. 

 A James E. West Fellowship is a gift to the Baden-
Powell Council endowment fund of at least 
$1,000.  Donors may make cumulative gifts to 
reach Bronze($1,000+), Silver($5,000+) Gold
($10,000+) and Diamond($15,000+) levels.  The 
initial gift is restricted and allowed to grow in 
perpetuity, creating operating revenue from the 
investment income to finance Scouting operations 
into the future.  James E. West Fellowship are 
recognized with a certificate and a lapel pin.  
These gift to the endowment are increasingly 
important as traditional operational funding levels 
become harder to maintain. 
  
In addition to the James E. West Fellowship is the 
Second Century Society, recognizing an outright 
gift of $25,000 or more payable over five years, or 
a deferred gift of $100,000 or more.  For more 
information on these two important recognition 
programs, please contact Roger Hoyt at 607-648-
7888  or at roger.hoyt@scouting.org. 

School Night to Join Scouting is Coming this Fall!  

 
The final phase of School Night preparation is here! Final plans are being made with orientations, kick-
offs, training, and campouts being conducted in the coming weeks and months.  The end result will be 
more youth recruited than ever before and the highest quality program ever.   

 
ñSchool Nightsò will be organized 
and run by district -wide volunteer 
teams at every elementary school in 
the Council this year. 

 
Cub Scout Leader Training  

Conducted in every district this fall.  

Cub Scout Family Campouts  

An overnight event for Cub Scouts 

and their families in October.  

Pack Role in School Night  

Assign a Pack School Night Representative to communicate and work with the District School 

Night Team.  

Conduct a ñBack to the Packò summer meeting prior to School Night for all returning Cub Scouts. 

Communicate with the School Night leadership any unique needs/interests of the Pack that the 

School Night leadership might help meet (Prior to School Night).  

Participate in your district -wide School Night kickoff.  

Ensure Pack leadership attends School Night to receive applications and greet new leaders and 

new Cub Scouts. 

A Parentôs Role in Scouting 

This fall as parents consider activities 
for their children they will be asking, 
ñWhat kind of time commitment is 
involved for my child?ò and ñhow much 
will be asked of me?ò  In Scouting, the 
truth is there is no short answer to 
either question.  Scouting is a flexible 
program allowing kids to be involved in 
other activities as well.  Scouting can be 
a part of a well-rounded group of after -
school activities.  Young people can 
participate in sports, music lessons, 
church and other activities, if parents 
and Scout leaders communicate plans 
and expectations with each other.  
Young people who grow up in the 
Scouting program often become more active in many other after-school programs.  This is a testament to 
Scouting ability to develop leaders and interest in community service. 

Parents can help their child receive the maximum benefit from Scouting by following a couple of simple 
pointers.  First, parents should show an interest in their 
childôs Scouting activities and achievements.  Parents 
have an important role to play in all Scouting programs.  
For younger Scouts (especially Cubs) parents should 
attend meetings to share in their childôs experiences and 
help with requirements.  Second, parents should consider 
serving in a leadership position with the Pack, Troop, or 
Crew.  Not all parents have time to be a Den leader, Cub 
or Scoutmaster, or Venture Crew Leader.  But every 
Scouting unit has a laundry list of jobs ï short and long 
term ï with which parents can help.  The most successful 
units have many people doing a variety of jobs.  Help by 
driving to an outing, making phone calls in advance of a 
campout, pickup awards, or plan a fundraiser. 

http://www.badenpowellcouncildutytogod.org/
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Did someone say prizes?  Check out the all new prize program for 2013!  One word ï AWESOME!!  


